
Upcoming events and dates for the diary
A Level and GCSE exams start
Year 10 and 12 mock exams 
Y11 Prom
Transition to Sixth Form day
Activities week

Monday 15 May
Monday 26 June
Friday 30 June
Wednesday 5 July
Monday 17 July

 Sixth Form Applications 
A reminder for all Y11 students and parent/carers
that Sixth Form applications should have been
submitted by now if you are interested in a place at
the UTC in Year 12. There are various pathways for
students from A Levels, BTECs, T Levels and the
Pathway to Apprenticeship route for those who need
to re-sit their English or maths. Applications can be
submitted via our website, or you can speak to a
member of the admissions team via email. 

Apply online

We recently welcomed former student Ewan Beck into the UTC to deliver an
autism awareness assembly for our Key Stage 4 students. Ewan is a huge
advocate for raising awareness of Autism, by sharing his experiences of
education, and what it's like being a young person trying to forge a career in a
competitive world with the 
challenges having autism brings. 
He is currently working as an IT/AV 
technician for Energus.

Thank you for coming in to share 
your story Ewan... we loved hearing 
about your amazing journey. We are 
also very proud of what you have 
achieved!

Staff spotlight - Tom Dunlop
Tom started at the UTC in 2021 as our IT
Network Manager and is now the
Operations Manager for the school.
Tom coordinates all facilities, GDPR, IT,
Health and Safety and much more for
the school and brings a wealth of
knowledge and expertise. Tom is always
around to help students and staff, and
is a friendly face to see around school. 

Student spotlight - Thomas
Murdock
Thomas has been nominated this week for
his courageousness in helping a woman
who was struggling in Wasdale Lake.
Thomas put into practice the skills he has
learned with the CCF to safely help the
woman back to shore. This is such an
amazing act of bravery that helped save
someone's life!

Recently at the UTC 

Tommy Coulson is our Bedrock Star of the
Month in English, making a whopping 1900%
progress in his vocabulary knowledge! Tommy
is currently learning words such as ‘ agregate’,
‘assiduous’ and ‘deferential’ which will be
invaluable to him when it comes to his GCSEs.
Awesome work, Tommy! Keep it up! 

Bedrock Vocabulary Star

Autism Awareness Assembly from previous student
Ewan Beck

Year 10 students enjoying reading
during their break in the sun 

Coronation themed staff cake
day provided by the SEN
department 

The canteen team pulled out all the
stops for the King's Coronation!

The 'Greener Future'
challenge - students
created bug houses
and homemade
planters 

Ms Wilson representing the UTC at Copeland's
Skills Fair 

Eco-garden starting to
take shape!

There are still places available for the
January 2024 New York trip which is
open to current Y10 and 12 students. A
copy of the letter can be requested
from enquiries@energycoastutc.co.uk

There are still places available for the
December 2023 Belgium trip which is
open to current Y10 students. A copy of
this letter can be requested from
enquiries@energycoastutc.co.uk

Our final Open Evening of this
academic year will be on Monday 15th
May starting at 6pm. This is targeted
towards our Y12 intake but any
students interested in attending the
UTC in Y10 in the near future are
welcome to come along! If you know
anyone who is interested in the UTC,
spread the word! More info about our
Open Evening can be found on our
social media. 

Open Evening - Monday
15th May 6pm
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